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Mr. Jeffree, Mr. van Helvoort,
The Metro Ethernet Forum’s Latching Loopback and Service Activation Testing (SAT) PDU projects are working on PDU and protocol definitions for a control protocol that would be used to control remote functions related to either Latching Loopback or Service Activation Testing. We recently decided to use the VSM/VSR PDUs defined in ITU-T Y.1731.

It was originally decided that the control protocols will communicate from a controlling MEP to one or more receiving MEPs. We recently decided to expand the receivers of the control PDUs to also include MIPs. There was some concern that MIPs may not be able to receive VSM PDUs and reply with VSR PDUs. We note that IEEE 802.1Q-2011 does not address VSM/VSR, and would like to know if 802.1 believes that 802.1Q-compliant MIPs can handle said PDUs. We also note that ITU-T Y.1731-2011 does not specify whether Y.1731-compliant MIPs receive/send VSM/VSR PDUs, merely stating “Details of vendor-specific OAM mechanisms are outside the scope of this Recommendation”.
Our current assumption is that MIPs are allowed, but not required, to receive VSM PDUs and send VSR PDUs.

We look forward to your response.

The MEF meets next 15–18 April 2013.
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